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What a week we have had!  
 
We have been fortunate enough to have had the Chester Zoo rangers in school for three full days this week. 
They delivered workshops with the children linked to the Illegal Wildlife Trade with a focus on the Songbirds 
in Indonesia. The workshops were a great introduction to the Illegal Trade and our children had so many 
questions and wanted to learn more.  
 
Mia, one of our Rangers sent the following comment, 
 
“Both myself and Phil have thoroughly enjoyed working at Frodsham Primary Academy School. We were 
welcomed with warmth and smiles from the first day, through to the end of the week. Both staff and students 
were bursting with enthusiasm, and I can tell that this project will have a huge influence on the entire school 
community. It has been a privilege to work at such a lovely school and inspire (what seems like a lot) of future 
conservationists.” 
 
We ended the week with a whole school trip to the zoo. The children had such a wonderful time. We 
saw as many animals as was possible including a baby rhino, baby elephant and a baby tapir. A firm 
favourite however were the monkeys and orangutans! Mia also led a workshop where the children 
experienced what it would feel like to be inside an Indonesian market full of Songbirds in cages. This 
was a real eye-opening experience.  
 
I would like to thank all the staff and parent helpers who came along as the trip couldn’t go ahead 
without you.  
 
My final thanks are to Chester Zoo. Through partnership working, Chester Zoo fully funded our entry to 
the zoo, our coach and have also provided FREE tickets for every family to revisit the zoo again. We are 
going to continue the project based on The Illegal Wildlife Trade back in school for the rest of this half 
term. Each class will focus on an animal of their choice and find out all they can about how these 
animals are affected.  
 
The children were exceptionally well behaved and were a credit to our school. Please see the updates 
on Twitter which will be uploaded over the weekend.  
 
Have a lovely weekend.  
Mrs Callaghan 

 
Our School SENCO, Mrs Arnaud will be holding a coffee morning on Monday 30th January with a focus 

on Special Educational Needs and Disabilities. 
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Uniform reminders 
 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too 
small, we would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are 
too small, please wash them and send them into school and I will keep a running record 
of what we have available should there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day.  
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Learning this week… 

This week in EYFS we have become authors and illustrators, rewriting our own version of 'The 
Storm Whale.' We learnt how we could 'magpie' some tricky vocabulary to include in our own 
stories. In Maths we have been learning how to find one less than a number. We know that the 
number will always be smaller, not bigger, and if we are using objects to help us then we take 
one away. To celebrate the Lunar New Year, the children have been making their own menus, 
decorating lanterns, retelling the story of the 13 animals crossing the river and making their very 
own dancing lion's head! The children listened to the traditional music and moved as one under 
the material 
 
Well done children! Miss Curtis  
This week Snowy Owls have had a fun packed week filled with Chester Zoo workshops, a scooter 
skills session and ending with a whole school trip to the zoo. All children have been really 
engaged with the singing for songbird's project and can't wait to continue it next week! We have 
also been writing our very own hunting stories this week which all children have worked 
extremely hard on.  
 
Miss Sands  
The highlight for this week has been our workshops with Mia and Phil from Chester Zoo and our 
visit to the zoo on Friday. The children have learnt a lot about the illegal wildlife trade with a 
focus being on songbirds from Indonesia. Continuing from this, we have started a project with a 
focus on elephants. This has directed our English learning to looking at different poetry types and 
the children have written some impressive kennings and haikus. In maths, Hawk Owls have 
carried on their learning of times tables, and we have used different methods to help up learn 
them and remember them. It is great to see the enthusiasm for times table club on a Thursday 
afterschool with most of the class staying! Our Reading Plus programme for our Year 4 pupils is 
already showing impact with the children increasing their comprehension and reading speed. 
Don't forget to follow school on Twitter for regular updates.  
 
Mrs Price  
Year 5 and 6 have been amazing writers this week! We have been learning about Darwin's 
discoveries and have been writing narratives describing his arrival in the Galapagos Islands, Brazil 
and Uruguay. The children have been thinking about how writing descriptively is like painting a 
picture with words, and they have certainly risen to this challenge this week. Some children were 
chosen to read their narratives to the children in Year 3 and 4 and were proud to be storytellers 
to this wider audience.  

In Maths we have continued to look at multiplication and division, but this week have been 
scaling our known facts using powers of ten. The children have worked hard using a range of 
equipment and completed a range of challenges. 
We have hugely enjoyed our Chester Zoo workshops this week, especially using binoculars to 
do some bird watching in the playground. We were lucky enough to spot a pair of buzzards. 
We are so excited about our zoo trip and have lots of exciting work planned for next week 
following on from the visit.  
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In Spanish we practiced our animal vocabulary and invented some new zoo animals! Our 
music work also linked into a theme of animals, as the children practiced playing a tune on 
the Glockenspiel about a tortoise.  
Four Year 6 children, (Isabelle, Luke, John and Kian) attended a Maths quiz at Helsby High 
School on Tuesday. This was a fantastic experience, as they met some of the maths teachers 
and older children and got a feel for maths at secondary school. They scored an impressive 
189 points in the quiz- well done!' 
 

Mrs Hayes 
This week, Tawny owls welcomed a new friend into our classroom! We have been extremely 
excited for the zoo! We have been preparing each day with videos of the animals and 
conversations about what to expect when we get there. We have had lots of workshops with 
people that work at Chester Zoo all about birds. 
 
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  
 

This week’s school attendance is: 94.35%  
Overall school attendance for full Year 92.3%  
Class attendance  
 
Reception: 91.54% 
Year 1: 90.91% 
Year 2:  94.81% 
Year 3: 98.89% Winning Class 
Year 4: 90.97% 
Year 5: 98.29% 
Year 6: 97.53% 
 

 
 Stars of the week  

 
 

Birthdays this week  
Evie (6) Mason (8) Leon (8) Malika (8) Molly (5) Jaxon (6) Aria (7) 

 
 
 
 

EVERY SINGLE CHILD 
 

For their fabulous 
contribution and 

engagement in our zoo 
project this week. 
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SEND Coffee Morning  
 

We would like to invite you to our SEND 
coffee morning on Monday 30th January 

2023, 9am-10am.  It will be an informal 
way for you to come in and hear about 
how we make adaptations for children 

with SEND, and how the monitoring 
processes work before we are able to 

refer children to external agencies.  Our 
SENCo will be available for a chat or to 
book appointments to discuss things in 
more detail.  This invitation is open to all 
parents who have children at Frodsham 

Primary Academy. 
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Wednesday 4th January  School opens  
Monday 9th January 5-6pm  Open evening for new parents 
Thursday 19th January  High Five Netball competition Y5/6 
Tuesday 24th January  Chinese New Year Dinner in School  
Tuesday 24th January  Year 6 BIG Maths at Helsby 
23rd, 25th, 26th January  Chester Zoo workshops in school 
Friday 27th January  Year 1-Year 6 Trip to Chester Zoo  
Monday 30th January SEND Coffee morning 9-10am  
Wednesday 1st February  Young Voices concert in Manchester  
Tuesday 7th February  Phonics workshop for parents 2-3pm  
Monday 13th February  One-page interim reports to go home  
Tuesday 14th February Nursery 2-year-old reading session with the Children’s 

Centre 
Wednesday 15th February  Parents Evening  
Thursday 16th February  Parents Evening  
Friday 17th February  School closes at 3.20pm for 1 week.  
Thursday March 2nd  World Book Day- Bedtime stories Pyjamas and dressing 

gowns 
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